
On 3/4/2019 

Another chilly morning. -14 below this morning. I hear it is 
supposed to get into the high 20's this weekend, and I'm sure 

we all are looking forward to that. These last few weeks have 
been snow, snow and more snow. Buildings and sheds have 

continued to fall down with the snow. I think we have forgotten 
what this much snow is like as it has been since I was little that 

we had this much.  
Friday morning I was saddened to learn that Kathy Bruening 

passed away. Our prayers and sympathies go out to Louie and 
her family and friends. Kathy always had a smile on her face and 

a huge hug. She always had time for a cup of coffee and a chat. 

She will be very missed by all of us. Her services will be held at 
Weber Hill Funeral Home on Friday the 15th of March. Services 

will be from 10 am to noon with a dinner to follow in Hiles. 
One thing that I would like to add about the weather is that I've 

heard a few people complain about the way the roads have been 
plowed lately. I have to say that I completely disagree with that 

statement, and I want to give a huge shout out for Bill and Mike 
and whoever else has been chipping in with the feet of snow that 

we have been getting at a time. They have been out our road at 
2 or 3 in the morning making sure that the bus can get through 

by the dam. They are pushing back snow banks as they can, but 
Mother Nature isn't making it an easy job for them. They have 

so many miles of roads to take care of, I think that we are 
blessed to have them as great as they are. They are winter 

roads. Slow down when you're driving, inch out at intersections, 

and have a friend who plows if necessary, especially if you're not 
up all of the time. This is one of those years that people need to 

pay someone to keep their driveways open, especially if you 
aren't up often. Continue to keep up the good work guys and 

you are very appreciated! 
Have a great week everyone!!! 

 


